




When receiving initial license application, a provisional license may be granted to allow time for schools to 

receive national or regional accreditation. Discussion was held on whether a school could be exempt from or 

receive an exception from needing national or regional accreditation based on offering low-census occupation 

training and what the definition of low-census occupation is. This was addressed during the 2005 Legislative 

Session when Ms. Huber testified before the House Education Committee regarding SB 2120 that low-census 

occupation is whether an occupation contains so few numbers that it is not listed in Job Service Employment 

Projections data. 

Dr. Fastnacht informed members that Emerging Digital Academy has requested an exception from 

accreditation as they feel that their program is not a degree program and that they meet the low-census 

definition because their cohorts are small. Mr. David Schaibley, Assistant Attorney General, explained that 

prior to the 2005 Legislative Session having small enrollment numbers (10 or fewer) focused on the cohort size 

whereas the law now explains that the criteria is on whether the occupation itself is low census. Board 

members felt that at this time they did not have enough information to vote on this and that the Emerging 

Digital Academy needs to submit their renewal application. In the meantime, Board members have asked CTE 

staff to gather more information and report during next meeting. 

Future Meetings: 

Future Regular meetings are May 23, June 27, and September 26. 

There being no other business brought before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 11:28 am. 




